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I AM

WE IS!



Nobody exists butt ass I 




Would you be yourself completely if your life depended on it? Because you see it 
does..


(That’s a T-Shirt right there)




All of your existence is perception of clarity or fog. So it 
depends on how much you wanna life while having a life that 
is. Your life and existence depends on you living it for it 
to happen. And that’s all about awareness and presence not 
living off realtime which is right now. So life actually 
depends on you as you depend on life ass to be butt only ass 
4 now you see stars? Catch my drift? More importantly: Catch 
your drift?

Are you drifting around? Or are you centered where you are? 
Are you at home no matter where you stand? The more at home 
you are the more free you are. Given that home is not 
hostile. If home is hostile it means that contradictions have 
entered your space of pure love and this is something you 
must not fight. Because fighting them means affirming them. 
And they will grow by your own misdirected power. What you 
wish to do is to affirm the light. The light depends on you 
affirming it. The most craziest thing ever for the rational 
mind. Which does not believe in anything it does not see. But 
love is there anyway. Love is not going anywhere. Love is not 
threatened. Ever. But life can be..

That’s why fear of change is nothing to fear. As it will 
communicate that you are not ready for it. And by that go 
against nature. Because nature always evolves and renews 
itself. Which is you. You are a child of nature. The inner 
child is nothing to condescend. It’s something to praise and 
celebrate. For this is freedom. Pair that with passion which 
comes during our teen years combined with good moral and 
adventure and you’ve got yourself a life to look forward to.

Look out from the sun! That’s looking at everything without 
judgement all positive. Being aware enough to objectively see 
how things connect and unfold which happens in presence as 
this is peaceful and allows for a birds-eye view perspective. 
You got life. It’s given. You’re welcome! Enjoy. That’s the 
deal. Naturally worthy of everything. All is given. But some 
of us put up a fight to life? Which is all about these 
contradictions. Why would apposing life be creative? To 
create is not to destroy.



What makes it all go away is owning the emotion free for 
concept. Feeling it completely and thus letting it go. And 
with less resistance you clear up in self perception and thus 
create more than you destroy. You do what you are. And what 
you are is what you affirm. And what you affirm is your 
choice. And your choice is your free will. So what do you 
really want? And how much do you want it? Can life depend on 
you? Can you become an individual that supports life and 
speaks truth in relation to it. Because that will free life. 
Created by love. So setting love free. Which you is.. So it 
all comes around. What goes around comes around all in 
relation to yourself. Another way of saying that is ’You get 
watt U give’.

(U know that.. A dead mans ding dong ain’t hard to handle.)

We struggle so much to make our parents proud of us. But what 
about making our kids proud of us? In being more like them? 
Dreaming and forgiving. Playing and fun!

That way kids can grow up yet not overgrow. We only reach our 
passionate teens really. From a secure and supportive 
upbringing we are actually more stable, moral and adventurous 
then most. Which makes for a wonderful world of adventure.

All we need to do is to use our imagination. Not letting it 
use us. We invent so much respiratorial gadgets. We create 
solutions to problems all the time. But we fail to affirm 
correctly at the core of our no distance existence. When we 
do we also create and invent. But to make things better from 
a foundation of really good. All from a true self 
affirmation.

The fairy makes dreams come true.

Fairly. Fairy. Fair. Juste. Universal. Star power. Powder. 
Fairy dust..

God saves. God makes you fly.
All from happy thoughts. Which trigger happy emotions. Do 
that often a lot and you’ve created your general state of 
feeling.



And from this you attract what you desire. Like more 
possibilities! More connections! More inspiration and 
opportunities of growth. That can happen as you fly to 
another nation. So a happy thought does make you fly. But not 
the thought alone.

If you wish to fly all you need is love..

The sad memories prevent Peter to fly.
Because they speak of guilt. They speak of shame. Which is 
the fear of flying. Not believing in yourself. From not 
affirming yourself. So when you do? You eventually have 
faith. And don’t have to believe! And from there you will 
fly! All in relation to economy attraction class being the 
very important person in your own existence.

The child dreams. The child has fantasy. Which is all that is 
required as to create your own reality prior to it happening.

Who will stand up for the kids! And tell them what they are 
doing is right yet not doing it themselves.. many 
unfortunately. We lead with example. Not with rules of life 
without personal participation.

It doesn’t matter who you are. All that matters is how much 
you matter to yourself. You will not receive what you desire 
if you do not desire yourself. Because you are the creative 
director. And with general feeling the attractor. And God 
takes care of the rest. What’s important is to never say 
you’re full. As in complete in the game. Always ask for more 
and more you shall receive. More inspiration that you use 
with your imagination thinking happy thoughts as to make you 
fly in your fantasy and things are already cookin’! You just 
can’t see the food yet. But if you feel for it and let all 
impossibility go well..All of a sudden it’s there! Things 
always work out for the one things always work out for. You 
can affirm yourself as being that one. This is the basic most 
primary affirmation you need as to live with a positive 
attitude which holds humility and gratitude without a 
stronghold.



Robin Williams struggled with something in his life. I don’t 
know about any details. But what I do know is that struggle 
was about accepting and affirming his true self. Because if 
he would have done that? He would have made himself feel good 
all by himself.

What someone very smart and quick. Someone clever and whitty. 
What someone funny truly is.. Is someone who feels a lot. 
They feel and see the drama in the world and try to do 
something about it. Something they’ve learned in relation to 
themselves. To make a joke out of it. Because humour gets us 
all off the Hook. When we no loner are haunted by our past 
like a clock that never stops ticking. This might make us 
feel like getting a head prosthetic.

Destruction is not funny. Well sometimes.. When it’s not 
hurting anyone. But what we seek is to forgive and forget. To 
move on so we can have fun again.

One of my favorite words is renunciation.

Which is the equivalent of de-owning.

If you sit quietly as in a peaceful & calm environment and 
leave the world as you close your eyes. But you also leave 
your name. And your achievements. Your physical description. 
Your thoughts. Your emotions. Your date of birth. Your 
gender. Your background. Your ideas of any future. You will 
eventually run out of things to attach to. Like nothing left. 

Yet there you are? Just being aware of it all. With a 
distance to everything? Who is that?

Well. You cannot reply anything else then: Well, That’s me.

But you just gave everything up? So what are you? As you 
still live and is aware of everything around you. That’s the 
true you. That’s what we call soul. No name. No nothing..

Yet everything. Cannot hold any grudge, not any 
disappointment. No devaluation. No condescending anything. If 
you identify with this. You identify with what you is.



When we grow up. We get coarse corrected all the time. Do 
this! And don’t do that! With great frustration. And that 
makes us question ourselves and our intuition making us 
insecure. That leads to us not behaving properly in relation 
to ourselves and thus makes us do more weird things getting 
yelled at even more.

The child is not off coarse. The parent is.

The receive guidance from someone who knows it all but cannot 
take care of themselves properly and act in accordance with 
the universal laws which kinds know by default and do not 
question. And the world becomes very serious with even 
serious kids. In relation to a human experience this becomes 
taking oneself very serious. Judging actually. Which is not 
free at all. And they try to get away from it because this is 
not who they is.. The pain increases as the distance from 
core identification increases. So we feel lost. Boys and 
girls.

And this is what we medicate.

Murdered salvation before it ever got a chance.

The entire human experience is a drug experience. Signal 
substances that function in accordance to the universal laws 
of perfection all in relation to self perception. There is 
nothing wrong with that. It’s just as it should be.

When we completely dismiss that we try to control it. With 
unnatural drugs. Actually playing Ego God. The mind is not 
God.

Unconditional and non-conceptual energy is. Just like you as 
the renunciation clearly presents coming to transparent 
ultimate reality.

This is from Pinocchio I know.. But Jiminy Cricket which is a 
representation of conscience is not called Jiminy Cancer.. 
But a guilty one will give it to ya’.



I am a projection of you. And you are a projection of me. 
Which means that without each other we actually don’t exist. 
Who are you gonna tell that you are real without anyone to 
tell that to? How will you be able to affirm that? From a 
reflection in the river? What’s the evident factor making 
things absolutely clear regarding your truthful existence?

- Well it just has to be.

Ok but when you return a little later that reflection won’t 
be the same. So your physicality won’t cut it as evidence 
proving your existence. Over that period of time you will 
most certainly have changed your mind about things. Which 
makes you feel differently. Right?

So that’s not you either.

You are not connected to parents/caretakers other than in 
relation to some form of thought and feeling. And the same 
goes for parents in relation to the kids.

As a human being that is.

As a soul being you do not get a choice in that matter. 
Fortunately.

As we are all one. Energy of unconditional love which is non-
conceptual and eternal cannot ever be divided as it is 
completely self affirming and not thereby not judgemental.

That’s what we all feel. That’s what we’re all connected to. 
And that is what we all is.

Spiritual beings. Which are currently having a human 
experience.

WE ARE GOD. We are all God. We are all divine. But play 
ourselves for a fool identifying incorrectly. With a bunch a 
gender, sexuality, status, educations, work title and so on..

I feel like Robin is in on this one.



How does that work?

Automatic writing and connecting as to receive from spirits?

Well. I believe in it. That’s number one.
Number two is that in doing so I allow for it.

So for example:

I wished to design a cover for this document.
And all of a sudden I do two speech bubbles connected to each 
other and write the words ’WE IS!’ inside them. And when I 
look back a bit I see that those two bubbles form the shape 
of a heart. And they also are connected as if the hearts are 
speaking to each other!

You don’t have to believe me on this. But I don’t feel like I 
was a part of that other than my hands swiftly doing the 
motions in physicality as to make it happen.

So that was auto too..

Sometimes when I wish to make music and in relation to 
something I’ve written which has a specific topic, I often 
just scroll thru the library of samples and it stops on a 
sound that sometimes has a name very close to what I wish to 
create. So you see all is given when you are open to receive.

That’s just the way it is.

People might discard this and that’s their rational mind 
being in control. Not my opinion it’s just the way we 
function. But you see this is receiving. I receive all the 
time. Writers block what’s that?

I just name a topic with an emotions connected to it and off 
we go! Because I am well connected. To source. To soul. To 
spirit. As I affirm it. Within me. Or else we won’t have a 
close relationship and thus not make me well connected.

Ain’t that high-tech peeps!



Life, inspiration. Abundance. Flow. Happening. Becoming..

Is allowed for..

Not controlled.

The only control I take (I guess) is the contrast level on 
the picture as well as I like to choose fonts. But other then 
that I give all credit to God. Thank you God for all that I 
am receiving. And as I am set out in focus to achieve my 
mission which is my destiny: God supports me like crazy good!

If you’re on the fence? If you don’t believe so much? You 
will have to work super hard at making a living. Because you 
won’t receive as much inspiration as you clearly say you 
don’t want it by not affirming what you cannot see yet 
creates everything.

Time is just an illusion.

It’s very speedy frame rate on and off which is all still 
pictures until you move. A play on light that makes things 
seem 3D but truly is completely flat. Not like a flat earth. 
But as the entirety of the imagery you are projecting.

When you remain very still for some time you are able to see 
it..

But all and all given this grand illusion we are still having 
a human experience. Which includes real pain and pleasure 
experienced thru our senses with various chemicals excreting 
in relation to our perception of an overall comprehension 
regarding this forever current and brand new presentation.

That we experience the most. In highest quality and 
resolution: Being present, not stressing. Thinking about (as 
to feel) love.

With love in mind we create and do love.

In whatever we do. And thus also identify correctly at the 
same time not becoming static easy offended ’I’m Not EGO!’.



Which is the only part of a human being capable of being 
offended.

The soul is not even making an effort into any form of 
emotional investment whatsoever. No opinion at all. Just is..

For the soul. For God. Source. Self..?

Anything goes.

That’s why anything can happen. Both constructively and 
destructively. It’s us with our presence and knowledge 
(feeling) about love that creates a great moral society that 
lives healthy from the inside out that creates conditions for 
us to live well all in relation to what is good for everyone 
in all kinds of contexts depending on maturity.

You know like..

Somebody working really really hard. Doing overtime and 
receives a raise in salary. Hitting it big with status and 
drives that new car. The one that needs to calm down every 
now and then with a bottle of wine but some how can’t find 
the time to read to their kids.

Stress puts us off the grid.

When I move pictures around to create art in Photoshop 
there’s a snap grid. A grid that shows me where the exact 
middle is. I love that! It wasn’t always there.. Back in the 
day I actually had a ruler held on the screen because I 
wanted things in the center.

There is a center. It’s alignment with soul. Destiny. 
Purpose. Mission.

You can snap to that! And welcome tomorrow.

If you keep yourself in the dark which is a choice you will 
seek centers outside of you. Like a callcenter? Or a 
treatment center. Any type of help center. Perhaps a detox 
center?.. Hmm.



It not ever weak or wrong to ask for help.

But whatever guidance you receive no matter how on point and 
wonderful it may be you still gotta make yourself fly.

Mom and dad bird might have never taught you this.. And the 
people at the help-whatever might not necessarily know how to 
fly themselves. But they are inspired and have some insights 
into how spiritual elevation and aviation works.

But you gotta spread you wings with happy thought creating 
emotions of feeling good! And life takes you away. First in 
fantasy and then in reality. As you keep dreaming and 
creating. As you keep affirming and relating. Reflecting and 
responding. Not judging but reviewing. Open for more. Asking 
for more.

And thou shall receive.

’People can fly. But you better not try it’…

Don’t jump off a house or anything now.

It’s not material. This experience.
It’s spiritual. For the majority of it all.

That’s the challenge!

To become aware of this.

Imagine when we don’t fight this anymore and see this as just 
normal living. Where we are supposed to be actually. But 
everything happens in perfect time which is in relation to 
our development and cannot surpass that as that will blow our 
minds.

But wow! We will just have the most wonderful planet ever! 
Such a wonderful life! With opportunities! With connections! 
With fun collaboration! With so much love! True love! Asexual 
love! For the most part! Just really good friends!

Working together as to make our own existence wonderful.



When I am at peace.. And I close my eyes focusing my energy 
and thus attention in my heart with a slight smile..

I’m all good.

Everything is alright there.

And then I create from that. And I share it all. Until I get 
exhausted. But still happy. And I do it all again.

Over and over. Because love is of greatest importance to me.

Which it is for all of us. Some are just far away from home.

Home is where the heart is..

Sometimes when I write I misspell. But then I pause for a bit 
because it came out with such presence.. And many times it’s 
a little piece of the puzzle! It’s a little play on words 
given to me. A little twist as to make me realize another 
perspective of the same thing.

And that’s enlightening.

Becoming enlightened? I’m not sure what that means?..

Like you what..? I don’t..

When a light goes up like: Yeah! I see it!

That’s enlightenment. And that never ends..

You can always become better. Which is to become more simple 
in relation to what appears to be complex. But the universal 
law of attraction based on emotional communication delivered 
as a just, fair universal response is not very complex.

It’s very clear. It’s very simple. Which means that life is 
very simple. If we choose to make it clear. For ourselves. 
Individually. And not compete with it. Like all these Guru’s 
do. Many are so finished. And start courses for people which 



includes them to have tantra sex getting more and more 
advanced including partner switching and all sorts of stuff.

That’s someone not knowing shit.

Many Guru’s are also simply holding back the simplicity of it 
all just so they can make a business out of it. 
Like..’Transcendental Meditation’.

You pay a pretty large sum of money. You arrive and meet 
people afraid of communicating and being real. The put you in 
a room where they go thru the history of it all giving it a 
mysterious kind of vibe as to perhaps make you enroll in 
further ”advanced courses’. And then they walk around 
whispering a Sanskrit word which is designed specifically for 
you. This words has the purpose of being repeated until you 
drive yourself insane in the membrane.

A Hindu speaking Sanskrit for instance or whatever, could in 
an inverted perspective selling the same thing be seated 
together with other Hindu’s in a Norwegian basement where 
they talk about the mysterious history telling tales of men 
with knitted sweaters and fish breath finding God repeating a 
word like ’Flexnäs’ over and over until they completely loose 
it.

Same thing.

That’s so much value for your money don’t ya think? Feel? 
What?..

You have what you need built in.

No words required. It’s super simple and works like a charm.
And that’s your breath. In and out thru your nose. And you 
you focus as in feeling your breath go in to your heart and 
out again. If you like, you can say one the inhale:

’Thank You…’ And on the exhale: ’I Love You…’ Quietly inside 
yourself..



This is presence. And is variously difficult among people 
depending on ability to focus. Which is relaxed and a non-
effort. Actually a non-doing. Which is to not engage. And 
that’s the focusing part on your breath. Following it in and 
out instead of imagining things of all nature.

Just to be..

When you practice this a little bit each day your will create 
a free space for yourself.. Where you are nobody. No 
attachments. No obligations. No responsibilities. No 
nothing..

Which is necessary as to remind yourself about true self..

Or else the rational mind takes over in stress, frustration, 
panic & control. As to sort everything from the outside in.

Which is necessary if there’s a fire for instance. So it 
ain’t crap.

But is your place on fire everyday? Is your workplace on 
fire? (Firefighters stay out of this one)

Do you need to police everyone in your surrounding? Do you 
need to judge? Why not ask yourself: Why am I judging people 
around me?

Ask yourself anything.

’If your heart is in your dream! No request is to extreme!’.

Like knowing what’s going on inside you.

As to set yourself free.

That’s like the most valuable thing you could ever ask for. 
As it will enrich you spiritually and make your life 
existence for comprehensible resulting in initially a good 
loving relationship with yourself and also furthermore with 
others.



If you wish to terrorize me. Put me where I feel the most 
uncomfortable ever.

Put me together with people that don’t dream.

And I shall just fade away and eventually become a puddle of 
meat with bones sticking out on the floor.

The conversation.
That’s what I love.
The inspiring conversation.

I can go on forever.

I can write until Apple knocks at my door stating that my 
laptop has filled a report on abuse. Without internet. That’s 
how long I can go on and just keep pushing my own 
development. And also because I wish to share it so much!

Because I absolutely without a shadow of a doubt know it will 
change the world forever.

Just imagine what I can do with other people of great 
inspiration! With my grand perspective and sharp yet relaxed 
focus on what matters in relation to a greater good. I am so 
proud of that! It makes me feel so satisfied about who I 
choose to be and what it is I am doing. I feel like making a 
bit of music now. So pause her for about an hour or so.. In 
fact make that about 9 hours. I’m gonna get some sleep after 
music time..

Look at this picture meanwhile:

And focus on your breathing going in and out thru your nose 
while saying on the inhale: 

MurtiChamaPreetiHamKaloopi

And on the exhale you go: 

NeemKaroliCurcumaKormaDaalChapati



Thank you for all the help. I know you’re with me.
JAO JAO! Hehe just kidding. You probably make music with me 

as well.

A great man who from sacrifice uploaded great content to our 
mutual WiFi. Neem Karoli Baba. A.K.A - Maharadji. If he did 
not meet Richard Alpert (Ram Dass) then who would we all be 

right now. All of that was a tremendous catalyst.
Thank you. I let him hang in my kitchen.



Nothing is more precious than joy.

Love is joy. We feel you in connection.


Worthy of joy..


Who’s not worthy of joy?


The answer is the one feeling sorry.


For mistreatment of what gives joy.


Like me. I was not given support regarding myself. My creations. My music. From 
home.


But I was from a very loving friend.

Whom bought me a synthesizer.


And taught me a lot about PhotoShop.


And also about designing websites.


And also who to be brave and go for the world.


Someone I betrayed when I from him borrowed studio monitors and sold them as 
he moved from Sweden. There was nothing wrong with the monitors. But I believe 
I sold them because they reminded me of him.


My friend. That went away..


So I sabotaged the mission. I created guilt.

To feel sorry for myself as I was left behind.


Like I was when I was 5 and our parents divorced.


Which made me feel worthless.


That he, my friend, gave me the opposite of.


What role are you playing? Do you know that? Can anyone truly know that? In 
relation to other people?


What kind of karma will be affecting all in between them. In the greater plan.


Joy is not granted full access until the sorry is forgiven. So today I made music 
inspired by him. And I asked for forgiveness. I wish to make it right. I wish for us to 
be friends again.


There are no guarantee's of that.




Friends are to be cherished. More than anything. Because that’s as close to love 
we could ever come without complicating it with physical intimacy.


We can’t escape this. We can’t dismiss it.

It’s there deep inside our hearts. And I have not been able to access this fully until 
today.

When I woke up from a dream about him and music. I was ready for it. The 
deepest regret. The deepest sorry.


All needs to be forgiven.


Or else we ain’t kool.

God is all kool.


Love is kool with anything.

Yet in mistreatment we go against it.

And from hurting what gives we loose.


All about ourselves allowing and creating shade on a sun that cannot self create 
that.


So we need to take responsibility as we are the creators. I don’t feel guilty for this. 
It was a mistake and I see why I did what I did.


But it creates guilt when held up in being prevented to feel.


’I’m sorry!’ Will have to have some form of responsibility attached to it. And that 
responsibility is acknowledgement. Allowing as to not dismiss truth. The pain and 
tears must come. Or else we will not have understood.


Life is not theoretical. It’s emotional.


As in a material perspective this is a minor thing. It van be resolved. But all is 
energy based on sensitivity and destiny. So mind your business. In Gods casino 
which sees and knows all. And cannot let anything go which itself does not and 
never can own.


We can only get rid of what we ourselves own. So no blaming. Just positive 
gaming.


And everything gets restored.


From and to source energy.


Without any knots in-between.




The unraveling of karma. Only possible with a free and open mind wishing for the 
best resolution ever. Listening to the heart in humility as to find out what’s wrong 
regarding the universal equation of fair play.


In absolute perfection.


Nothing is wrong with us. But our behavior might be a little bit off.. Like making fun 
of hurt. To feel good..yes.


But you can’t put a clown costume on someone sad. You need to feel it all.


Or else we fall.


All rise!


4 Da Supreme No judge..


Neti Neti


••• If we don’t take this personal responsibility? We’ll continue to self sabotage the 
mission to earth until we die. Or feel the hurt more and more until we finally drop all 
defense and in tears ask why? And God gives all without any judgement. All you 
gotta do is keep asking.

You can’t have all of the hurt at once. It will kill you. Truly. So come back to humble 
before God. And all will sort out.

Freedom from within. Universal response.


You’re welcome. Always 🌞 


How stressed is your heart?

You can’t tell without getting a reference point. Like no stress at all. That’s allowing.

And all shall rise. About to block the sun.

But you can forgive. And that’s a fresh breeze. A kool wind. And a clear sky gives 
you all of who you is.


You can only fake happy for so long.

God is real. True. Natural joy!


All is given. Don’t block your own sunshine.


ONE LUV. 4REAL. GET WITH IT. And we will stand astounded in complete surprise 
regarding the price of butter in contrast to our financial assets. Yet not eat only 
butter. Because it kills us. But we love it! Yes. But.. Harmony. Or else Harmoney.


Jealousy is dark projection making life difficult for all. Inspiration lifts us up.




Complete darkness is unimaginable..


And that’s our greatest fear. To die alone.


When that’s impossible.


Because you cannot imagine nothing.


Give it a try! You can’t do it.


All of existence is forever happening. It just transforms.

Like you and me. We evolve. We transmute.


We became what we never thought we’d become.


Until we started thinking about it..


The rest is history.


Future. History.


So long past. I won’t miss ya anymore. I will not feel sorry for anything in the past. 
Because I am done with it. Not in vengeance. Not in regret. Not in anger.


I’m done because I loved it.


I showed it love..


And now it’s gone.


Which goes to show that darkness cannot escape light. There is no fight at all. If 
you turn on the light. The darkness is simply gone. Just like that.


So don’t judge. Yourself. I come second.. In relation to you. As we are all #1 
without competition. I take care of me. You take care of you. And then we can have 
fun together. Making music or whatever..




What you want is all about letting go. You gotta get rid of things as to receive 
something new. Which isn’t a thing at all. It’s clear reception and free emotionally.


Being sentimental is alright. In joy. Looking back.


That’s light all way around.


There are moments we could have done better. Always. But we did not know that.

We did the best we could given our stress, frustration & pain we wished could 
stopped.


Response is always love.

Reaction is always judgement.


The heart is blind. It cannot compute any circumstances. No rational data.


It only understands emotion. And is by nature completely free all in self love.


Unless it gets confused about what emotion is what? Why are we holding on to 
what hurts us? Are we responsible for something? ..as we ask that we are humble.


And in humility we relax and drop the defense.. And the answer will be presented 
as we made ourselves worthy of it. Not being in opposition to it.


I deserve to know the answer! In terror interrogation will not work in relation to self.


Management by fear will close up. Tense up. And prevent.


Compassion without judgement will be the loving parent you never had who says:


You can tell me anything sweety. It’s alright.

What’s on your heart dear? God forgives all.

And God you is.. So you need to forgive yourself.


And all will be great again. Go play in the sun now!


Enjoy yourself. You deserve it.


’I am sorry, Please forgive me, I love you, Thank you’. 

All from truly loving yourself.


/ 




The state you’re in is perfect.


Always.


If you wuz high on a bunch of energy you would not be able to access what you 
need to forgive and thus won’t free yourself.


So it’s a really really good idea to be natural in relation to nature.


Who would have guessed that!?


Allow for nature to do what it does best. Which is to regenerate.


Next Gen.


Better. More loving.


More honest.


More real.




To Victor my friend.


I love you. 


